
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
RESCIND Board action of November 2, 2021 (C.40) which pertained to a contract with
Granicus, LLC; and APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Health Services Director, or
designee, to execute on behalf of the County Contract #23-721 with Granicus, LLC, a
limited liability company, in an amount not to exceed $890,850, to develop, support and
maintain a new Health Services Department (HSD) website, for the period from June 1,
2022 through May 31, 2025. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Approval of this contract will result in expenditures of up to $890,850 over a three-year
period and is funded by 51% State grant funds ($450,000) and 49% Hospital Enterprise
Fund I ($440,850). 

BACKGROUND: 
Granicus, LLC will replace the current cchealth.org website and it’s 2,900 subsidiary web
pages, content, and functionality. Granicus, LLC was chosen among several vendors for
their outstanding work and outcomes with other California Counties and related
governmental agencies. This contract will allow the contractor to plan, develop, test, roll-out
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and support the County HSD website for a three-year period. The existing County website
was coded manually over a period of many years and has become problematic to update and
add to. This new website and the functionality provided by the contractor will provide a
lower cost of maintenance, easier usability by the County and community members, and
give greater control to our community members to get information as requested.

The contract includes a provision limiting Granicus’ liability to the County for direct
damages to the amount paid by County in the twelve months preceding the claim for
damages. 

On November 2, 2021, the Board of Supervisors approved C.40 in an amount not to exceed
$890,850, however the term dates were incorrect. This Board Order will rescind that
incorrect Board Order and allow the correct terms to be approved. Under Contract #23-721,
contractor will develop, support and maintain a new HSD website for the period June 1,
2022 through May 31, 2025. 

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 
If the recommendation is not approved, the prior incorrect Board action will stand and the
department will not have Board authorization to receive the contractor’s services during the



needed term dates. 


